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Wednesday, December 1, Hanukkah begins at Sundown

Tuesday, December 7, Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day

Sunday, December 26, Kwanzaa begins at Sundown. See page 11
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Canton Lodge No. 60,  F. & A. M.

Albert C. Phillips,  W.M.

TRESTLE BOARD

“Absolutely The Best”
D & J Handyman Services
Residential & Commercial Maintenance/Repairs

Electrical, Plumbing, Remodeling
Small job or big - we do it all

Brother Don Mellen

(330 418-0346  d-jhandyman@neo.rr.com

Albert C. Phillips (330) 309-1711 ........ W. M.
Walter N. Spring (330) 456-6205 .......... S.W.
Daniel L. Heaton (330) 862-3203 .......... J.W.
Earl R. Blazer (330) 492-4068 ............ Sec.
George Harvey (330) .............................Tyler

Mailing address
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021
Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

Wed., Dec. 1 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
                        7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Tues., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
Wed., Dec. 15, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Sat., Dec. 18, 8:00 a.m. - Christmas Remembrance Delivered
Fri., Dec. 24, 8:00 a.m. - Ballroom Setup, Christmas Eve
Sat., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Breakfast
Sat., Jan. 1 - New Year’s Day
Wed., Jan. 5, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting

Brethren, does anyone remember December 13th 2008? Got my apron and I was “out’a
here!” But now I am back for round two and this lodge is busier than ever.

Thanks are extended to the Installing Team, R.W.B. Tom White, Master of Ceremonies,
R.W.B. Hall Dill, Installing Officer, R.W.B. Frank Sekeras, Installation Chaplain, W.B.
Frank Turner, installing Officer for the L.E.O. and W.B. Paul Feaser, Marshall. And a
special thanks to: R.W.B. Earl Blazer for accepting the Secretary’s office while we search
for his successor; W.B. Al Phillips for all his help in the past and letting me know that I can
count on him in the future and Jack Shaffer for the wonderful music after a day of adversity.

Our stated meeting on November 17th was spent getting my feet wet again and brushing
off the rust as will be December 1st. The December 15th meeting should be a little smoother
as the officers should be settled into their seats by then.

Volunteers are needed for: Saturday December 18th for delivery of the Christmas
Remembrances. We will meet at the Temple Ballroom at 8:00 a.m. for doughnuts and
coffee and of course, delivery routes.

December 24th at 8:00 a.m., we setup the Ballroom for the Christmas Morning Breakfast
and December 25th at 6:00 a.m. Christmas Morning Breakfast with clean up afterward.

That’s enough for now Brethren. Please come out to lodge and get involved with some
of these activities because it’s true, the more the merrier. Especially this time of year!

Dan Heaton, Master
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Wm. McKinley Lodge No. 431, F. & A. M.
Richard M. Wheeler (330) 875-1735 ..... W.M.
Gust Goutras (330) 494-5541 ..... ........ S .W .
William E. Peters (330) 499-8350 ......... J . W .
Fred L. Hocking (330) 494-4537 ........... S e c .
Daniel D. Thomas (330) 499-8758 ........ Tyler

Mailing  address:
836 Market  Ave. North
Canton, OH 44702-1021

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comRlichard M. Wheeler,  W.M.

TRESTLE BOARD

Wed., Dec. 1 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Fri., Dec. 3, 7:00 p.m. – Special Meeting, Installation of Officers
Tues., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
Fri., Dec. 10, 7:00 p.m. - Officers’ Meeting in Secretary’s Office
                       7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting, 2011 Goals
Fri., Dec. 17, 7:00 p.m. - Lodge Christmas Party
Sat., Dec. 18, 12:00 noon - Deliver Poinsettias
Fri., Dec. 24 - Christmas Eve, No Stated Meeting
Fri., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast
Sat., Jan. 1 - New Year’s Day
Fri., Jan. 14, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting, Memorial Service

FAIRCREST DOOR
484-6650

Bro. Bill Bird, Owner
$15 discount with this ad on garage door repairs

4001 Cleveland Ave SW
Garage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and Service

Greetings brethren and Happy Holidays to each of you and to your families! First, on
behalf of myself and the new officers of William McKinley Lodge, I want to thank each of
you for your confidence in electing us to serve as stewards of our great and historic lodge.
We take this responsibility seriously and we will each strive to make you proud of having
selected us. More importantly, we will zealously work to infuse excitement into our lodge
and hopefully to encourage you to attend our meetings and special events.

The motto I have adopted this Masonic year is, “Tradition, Change, and Success.” All of
us can agree that Masonry is steeped in tradition. The ideals and tenets of Masonry are the
same today as they were over three hundred years ago. It humbles me when I think that such
great men and Masons as George Washington, Paul Revere and Benjamin Franklin met in
lodges over two hundred years ago just like ours, and followed ritual just like we do today.

Many of the customs of the Craft and of our lodge are long standing. One such example
within our own lodge is the presentation of the Chaplain’s Cross. It has been a long standing
custom in William McKinley Lodge for the outgoing chaplain to pass his “cross” lapel pin
to the new incoming chaplain. Traditions and customs are good. They add value and
meaning to our lodge. Everything we do however is not tradition, it may be a custom.

How often have we heard about lodge meetings in the past where there were fifty,
seventy-five or even a hundred and fifty
brethren on the sidelines? Why is it that
today we only see thirty or forty brethren at
lodge?  What has changed? The tenets of
Masonry have not changed. Our goals, or
customs and our traditions have not

Continued on page 12
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Trinity Lodge No. 710, F. & A. M.

Steve S. DeNayer (330) 966-8748 ..........W.M.
Ronald M. Nave (330) 832-3002 ............ S.W.
J. Michael Paynter (330) 324-3669 .......... J.W.
Clyde L. Roberts (330) 455-6494 ............. Sec.
Dennis P. Moriarty (330) 479-9722 ......... Tyler

Mailing address:
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comSteve S. DeNayer, W.M.

TRESTLE BOARD

Wed., Dec. 1 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Thurs., Dec. 2, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting, Entered Apprentice Practice
Tues., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
Thurs., Dec. 16, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting, Entered Apprentice Degree
Sat., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast
                                         Bring a friend

Saturday, November 13th along with our good friends from Canton Lodge 60, we had our
installation of officers. Following installation we had a fine dinner served by our Lodge
Education Officer, Wor. Bro. Johnnie Jones. A good night was had by all. Your new
Master is J. Michael Paynter; S.W., Wor. Bro. Ronald Nave; J.W., Kenneth Lett; S.D., Reid
McLeod; J.D., Brent Bowers; J.S., Brian Johnson; S.S., Odell Brown; Treas., Wor. Bro.
Steve DeNayer; Sec’t., Wor. Bro. Clyde L. Roberts and Trustee, Wor. Bro. Kenneth Fagert.

Trinity Lodge would like to thank out going Master, Steve DeNayer for all his hard work
this past year. With the help of all our past masters, we are starting to get back to a normal
line of officers. With a lot of hard work we will try to make everyone proud of the new line
of officers.

We will need some help with the
Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast; if
any of the brothers can give a helping hand.

Mike, Master

P.O. Box 72
Middlebranch, Ohio 44652-0072

T & R Productions

For your small printing and office needsFor your small printing and office needsFor your small printing and office needsFor your small printing and office needsFor your small printing and office needs

Letter Heads * Envelopes * Faxes * Small Programs
Business Cards * Fliers * Mailing Labels

Randy Hahn, Sr. ~ owner
Phone: (330) 495-5361

Email: t-n-rproductions@sbcglobal.net

HARDWARE, PLUMBING, PAINTS &
ELECTRICAL SUPPLIES

2516  WEST  TUSCARAWAS,   CANTON,  OHIO

Bro. Frank Sekeres     Phone (330) 455-9471
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Gary Gruber (330) 966-2921 ...............Monarch
Kevin Sanders (330) 622-1966 ............Chief Justice
Bruce Vance (330) 484-6630 ... Master of Ceremonies
Pro-Tem ........................................Secretary

Nazir Grotto, M.O.V.P.E.R.
The Home of Fellowship and the Red Carpet Hospitality

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

Office: (330) 588-8323
E-mail: nazirgrotto123@aol.com

Mailing Address
1717 6th Street S.W.
Canton. OH 44706

TRESTLE BOARD

Gary Gruber, Monarch

Mon., Dec. 6, 7:00 p.m. – Nazir Board Meeting
Tues., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
Wed., Dec. 8, 6:30 p.m. – Dinner Served
                      7:15 p.m. – Nezirettes Meeting
                      7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting, Elections, Installation of Officers
Thurs., Dec. 2, 4:30 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. – Spaghetti Dinner
Sat., Dec. 25 – Christmas Day

Breakfast at the Grotto
Pancakes, Waffles, Sausage, Biscuits and Gravy, Scrambled Eggs, Complimentary Coffee and Juice

Monarch’s Message
Well, this has been a great year. A lot of good things happened at the Grotto. Thanks to

the hard work of all the Grotto Members. I would like to highlight two men that gave above
and beyond for Nazir Grotto. P.M. “Sarge” Hicks does whatever needs done no questions
asked and Stan Pearson gets up at 4:00 a.m. every Saturday morning to make sure the coffee
and Grotto are ready for breakfast. Thank you just does not seem adequate, but thank you
for all your hard work. I have been privileged to be the Monarch this year and I owe my
success to the Grotto members for their support. Thank you very much. I am looking
forward to working with the new Monarch and his Board of Officers in 2011

Gary Gruber, Monarch 2010
Chief Justice

Just to let you know that the installation of officers is open on Wednesday, December 8th.
There will be a dinner at 6:30 p.m. Please, if you plan on attending the dinner, you must call
the Grotto and make a reservation. I am looking forward to being the Monarch in 2011.
Also nominated was Gary Gruber for Chief Justice, P.M. Richard (Slip) Krabill, Master Of
Ceremonies and P.M. Art Poorman, Sec’y/Treas.

Thanks Prophets for stepping in. I will need all the help that I can get; so please ask if
there is something you can do. Hope to see you at the Grotto for installation.

P.M. Kevin Sanders, Master of Ceremonies

MARTELET RENTALS
Housing with a smile

North Canton
Canton
Plain

330-492-3689

Continued on page 12

J. Albert Studios

Complimentary
5x7 print with

any portrait session
E-mail: www.jalbertstudios.com

Phone: (330) 966-186

1218 Pittsburg Road N.W. North Canton, Ohio
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Canton Chapter No. 84, Royal Arch Masons

W. Steven Foutty (330) 815-1119  ............ High Priest
Robert Habony (330) 546-0975 ..................... King
Robert Smith (330) 477-8125 ...................... Scribe
Steve S. DeNayer (330) 966-8748................ Secretary

Mailing address:
2180 Zircon St NE

Canton, OH 44721-1737

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comW. Steven Foutty, High Priest

TRESTLE BOARD

“Suppose your membership, as a Mason, was good for one year only, and that re-election
to the rights and benefits of Masonry depended upon the good you had done in the lodge
during the past year. Would you be reinstated?

Suppose there was a long list of those waiting to obtain membership. Would you be more
alive to your obligation to support your lodge?

Suppose you were called on to explain just why your lodge should keep your name on
its roll? Have you a record of helpful service to offer in your defense?

Suppose every member in the lodge did as much for Masonry as you are presently doing.
Would more seats be needed, or would the lodge be “dark” half of the time?

Suppose you were to set the pattern for attending your lodge. Would your lodge grow
and expand, or would it be forced to disband?”

Brother Travis B. Watkins, Past Grand Master of New Mexico

Hello Companions, we need all the officers at the next meeting to open in the Royal Arch
Degree, full form. We need the practice and if at all possible to make sure we have all the
parts covered for the degrees. We are being inspected in the Most Excellent Master Degree.

May you all have a great Christmas and New Year celebrations.
Steve, High Priest

Wed., Dec. 1 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Tues., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
Tues., Dec. 21, 7:00 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Sat., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast
Sat., Dec. 1 – New Year’s Day

Just S’pose
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Canton Council No. 35, Royal & Select Masons

Frederick Memmer (330) 354-8655 .......................  Master
James M. Collins (330) 484-6523 ............ Deputy Master
William D. Stratton (330) 628-1287 .......  Principal Conductor
Steve S. DeNayer (330) 966-8748 ................... Recorder

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

                      Mailing Address:
2180 Zircon St. NE

Canton, OH 44721-1737
Frederick Memmer, Master

TRESTLE BOARD

Sales & Service
All Makes & Models

Heating & Air Conditioning Equipment
Authorized Lennox / Trane Dealer

Sheetmetal Fabrication
Commercial Refrigeration

7415 Middlebranch N.E. North Canton, Ohio

Wed., Dec. 1 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Mon., Dec. 6, 7:00 p.m. – Select Masters Degree Practice
Tues., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
Mon., Dec. 20, 7:00 p.m. – Inspection, Select Masters Degree
Tues., Dec. 21, 7:45 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Sat., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast

Greetings Companions, our inspection this year is in the Select Master Degree. It will be
on Monday, December 20th at 7:00 p.m. with light refreshments afterward. We will be
holding a practice for that degree on Monday, December 6th at 7:00 p.m. We will confer the
Super Excellent Master Degree on May 2nd. Further information about this degree conferral
will come at a later time. We recently conferred the Royal Master Degree on three
candidates. It was a very nice degree and well done thanks to all who
participated especially, Illustrious Companion Dave Decker, who came from Akron to
help and Illustrious Clyde Vickers
who delivered the charge. As you can see,
we still have a great deal of work to do; so
come out and join in the fun. We always
need another giblet.

Have a safe and Merry Christmas!
Rick Memmer, Illustrious Master
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W. Dan Jones (330) 364-3245 ....................... Commander
Robert Habony (330) 546-0975 .................... Generalissimo
William D. Stratton (330) 628-1287 ................ Captain General
Randall L. Hahn (330) 493-1942 ........................ Recorder

Mailing Address:
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021

Canton Commandery No. 38, Knights Templar

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comW. Dan Jones, Commander

TRESTLE BOARD
Wed., Dec. 1 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Tues., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
                        7:00 p.m. - C.T.A. meeting, Full Form Opening
Tues., Dec. 21, 8:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Sat., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast
                                 Coming events
Sat., Jan. 8, 2:00 p.m. - Order of the Temple, Barberton
Sat., Jan. 15, 2:00 p.m. - Order of the Temple, Akron
Sat., Feb. 19, 2:00 p.m. - Canton Commandery 38 Inspection,
                                          Practices to be scheduled

Is Your Money Safe?
Are You & Your Loved One’s

Protected?
~~~~~Find Out~~~~~

Brother Joe Kostolich
Registered Investment Rep

(330) 244-4330 x 110
Joseph.Kostolich@wslife.com

Brother Terry Rundquist

(330)  933-9336

Sir Knights, as we light Advent candles and witness the Gospel of the Christ, let us give
reverence to this season. As Sir Knights, when we were created a Knight Templar, a cross
was presented to us symbolizing our faith. As God gave us (John 3:16) in His love, let us
give to our brothers in need in this solemn holiday.

The annual Masonic Christmas Breakfast will be held at 6:00 a.m. until 7:00 a.m. and
Santa is due to arrive at 5:15 a.m. It has been the tradition of the York Rite Bodies to clean
up after the breakfast and have at least two men for set-up before we eat. Remember, in at
6:00 a.m. out by 7:00 a.m. All Masons are invited and to bring their sons and male guests.

In November, Sir Knight William Stratton was elected to Eminent Prior. A recognition
dinner at Wadsworth Masonic Temple was held in his honor. All attending had a great time.

Sir Knights, regretfully, we have a 53
year member who has not been presented
his 50 year membership award yet. If you
are eligible for a 25 year or 50 year
recognition, notify the recorder or myself
for our prompt follow-up. Also when a Sir
Knight passes to the Great Architect, send
an obituary to the recorder. It is our
tradition to have a prayer for him and place
his name on the memorial list.

The first meeting of the Templar year for
the 8th division C.T.A. gave a presentation
for instructional use of the Red Cross and
Malta Orders. It was well received.

Continued on page 12
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Delta Chapter No. 539, Order of the Eastern Star

Jodi Sproul (330) 665-3745 ................... Worthy Matron
Jim Groetz (330) 875-3555 .................... Worthy Patron
Patricia Slatzer (330) 484-1548 ................Secretary
Jane Erickson (330) 244-1982...................Sunshine

Mailing address:
1034 Lillian St. S.W.
Canton, OH 44706

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

TRESTLE BOARD

 Jodi Sproul
Worthy Matron

  Jim Groetz
Worthy Patron

FORMET-CLEVENGER

&  GORDON
Funeral  Home

456-4766
   E. Spencer Gordon

1803 North Cleveland Ave.
Canton, Ohio

Wed., Dec. 1 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Tues., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
                          10:00 a.m. – Auxiliary Meeting, Auxiliary Kitchen
Fri., Dec. 10, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting, Initiation
Tues., Dec. 14, 6:30 p.m. - Delta Chapte’sr Christmas Dinner
                                          Golden Corral, Belden Village
Fri., Dec. 24 - Christmas Eve, No Stated Meeting
Sat., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. - Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast

We are off and running! We received and balloted on two petitions in our first two
meetings. These women will be joining us December 10th.  Jessica Pettinger and Sherryl
Dudek have already started coming to some of our social events and now they are making
it official. We look forward to sharing some Christmas cheer with you at our annual Eastern
Star Christmas Dinner which Delta’s Auxiliary plans for us every year. This year, we’re
moving it to the Golden Corral in Belden Village. I hope everyone will attend. Remember,
this is just a night of food, games and fellowship; so if you have a friend, bring her or him
along to meet everyone. We only have one meeting this month because the fourth Friday
falls on Christmas Eve. We hope you enjoy the holidays with your family and friends and
we look forward to seeing you in the New Year. Star Love,

Jodi & Jim
Auxiliary

Delight Auxiliary is the ways and means committee of Delta Chapter. Many thanks to
those who helped with the coat room, the dinners, making and donating items to sell, and
also for purchasing items from the table this
past year. With your help, 2010 was a
successful year for the Auxiliary. The
members of the Auxiliary have been busy
with Christmas projects and have some
nice items for sale. We will meet on
Tuesday, December 7 at 10:00 a.m. in the
Auxiliary Dining Room on 1M. If you ring
the bell at the back door, someone will let
you in and you can take the elevator to
1M. We would be so happy to see more of
you at the meeting. Johnnie always

Continued on page 13
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Daughters of  Mokanna

Katherine Oesch (330) 332-8195 .. Mighty Chosen One
Sandra Greathouse (330) 757-1667 .................. Lalla
Barbara Turner (330) 499-3423 ...................... Rodeval
Jane Erickson (330) 244-1982 .............. Treasurer
Lori Givler (330) 499-7791 ........ Sunshine

Mailing Address:
6272 Firestone Ave. N.E.

North Canton,  OH 44721-3309
Katherine Oesch, M. C. O.

TRESTLE BOARD
Wed., Dec. 1 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Tues., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
                        7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting, Drill Team Practice after
Tues., Dec. 21 – Winter begins
Sat., Dec. 25 - Christmas

We are again off to another year. I again want to thank all the Daughters who took offices
this year. We will have another fun year. We brought in two new daughters at the November
meeting and I know of a few more who are thinking of joining. Let’s keep bringing in those
petitions.

At our December meeting we will be having our annual Christmas party. Bring a finger
food to share and if you wish to participate in the Christmas exchange, a wrapped gift.
Everyone please keep our shut-ins and our ill daughters in our prayers. Daughter Mary
Moore had recent surgery and Millie Thompson  has been recovering from her surgery. We
miss all of those who are unable to attend and we think of you often.

All Daughters who are planning on being in the drill we have scheduled for “Supreme
Session,” remember we will be having practice after each meeting. Sharon Snowden has
worked up a drill for us and the only way we can be award winners is to practice. Please plan
on staying and attending these practices.
They are also a great form of exercise.

I hope all of you had a wonderful
Thanksgiving celebration and hope you all
have a blessed Christmas and a Happy
New Year.

Fraternally, Kate Oesch, M.C.O.

Sunshine
Get well cards were sent to M.C.O. Kate

Oesch, P.M.C.O. Millie Thompson and
Daughter Mary Moore.

Visits were made to P.M.C.O. Millie
Thompson and Daughter Norma Single-
ton.

May everyone have a Merry Christmas
and a healthy Happy New Year!

P.S.M.C.O. Lora Givler, Sunshine
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 Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast

WWWWW ith thith thith thith thith the Re Re Re Re Reveveveveverend Elden Smitherend Elden Smitherend Elden Smitherend Elden Smitherend Elden Smith

Reverend Elden Smith will be the guest
speaker at the 2010 Masonic Christmas
Morning Breakfast. In tradition as other
years, this celebration is for all Masons and
their male guests; and as usual, in by 6:00
a.m. out by 7:00 a.m., allowing enjoyment
with family and relatives afterwards.The
Reverend Elden Smith was raised on a
farm in southern Wisconsin and after
graduation from high school, worked in
sales, retail management and meatpacking
for 15 years. Having actively served in
church related -ministries for many years;
and having received his undergraduate
training from American Christian College
in Tulsa, OK, and a Master of Divinity
degree from Reformed Presbyterian Theo-

logical Seminary in Pittsburgh, PA., the Reverend Smith answered the call to pastoral
ministry in 1987.

The Reverend Smith has had pastoral duties in congregations in northeastern Ohio and
Southeastern Pennsylvania. He presently is senior pastor at Faith Community Church of
Canton, OH (formerly Canton Christian Tabernacle.) He has also served on several
organizational boards including Child Evangelism Fellowship, Bucks Mont Collation for
Evangelism and his denomination’s national board of directors. He also served for several
years as a chaplain for a local service organization. Reverend Smith and his wife Carol,
make their home in Jackson Township.

Each person attending is asked to bring a non-perishable item for donation to the Total
Living Center. See you there at 6:00 a.m. on Christmas morning.

Lighting the first Kinara candle strikes the beginning of the Kwanzaa celebrations in the
United States. The kinara is the candle holder. Its divergent shape represents the roots that
African Americans have to continental Africa. During the week-long celebration of
Kwanzaa, seven candles are placed in the kinara, three red on the left, three green on the
right and a single black candle in the center; the symbolic colors of the holiday. The seven
candles represent the Seven Principles of Kwanzaa. During the week of Kwanzaa, a new
candle is lit each day. The center black candle first, than alternates between the red and
green beginning with the outermost red candle and moving towards the center. Each day is
dedicated to the contemplation of one of the “seven principles” with each candle having a
meaning. The black symbolizes the African race, red stands for African blood shed and
green stands for the land of Africa.

The ritual of lighting the kinara closely resembles that of the Menorah during the
Jewish holiday of Hannukah. What a small world it really is.

Your Editor, Bob

Reverend Elden Smith

Kwanzaa
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Canton Commandery No. 38, Knights Templar
Continued from pafe 8

Canton Commandery will do the full form opening on Tuesday, December 7, at 7:00
p.m. in our temple. Officers are to be in full dress uniforms as per code.

We are still accepting invitations for
Color Guard postings for Blue Lodge
installations. This is an excellent opportu-
nity for public exposure.

Merry Christmas to all and have a safe
holiday!

Dan, Commander

Nazir Grotto, M.O.V.P.E.R.
Continues from page 5

Wm. McKinley Lodge No. 431, F. & A. M.
Continued from page 3

changed. Perhaps the simple answer is that we as individuals have changed.
In colonial times, lodges did not hold stated meetings by the calendar but rather by the

cycle of the moon. There were no street lights to light the way. The lodge meeting was held
on the cycle of the full moon so the brethren could safely reach the lodge by horseback. I
would speculate there was grumbling when that custom was changed.

In August I attended a district meeting given by then Deputy Grand Master and now
Most Worshipful Master Bradford A. Goebel. At this meeting, the Master asked, “How
many Masons does it take to change a light bulb?” The answer: none, because Masons
never change anything. The point of the humor was that some change is necessary for an
organization to succeed. I agree with that premise.

This year we will make every effort to make our stated meetings exciting and enjoyable.
We will continue to hold our traditional events such as the very moving memorial service,
the William McKinley observance and Holiday party. We will also make some changes to
improve our stated meetings. I will make you a deal. You attend lodge every second and
fourth Friday and I will make your time in lodge worthwhile.

Gust, Worshipful Master Elect

                                                  Gary Gruber, Monarch and lady Karen
                                        Wilbur (Sarge) Hicks, P.M. and lady Gail
                                            Thomas Richards, PM and lady Anita
                                                                Kevin Sanders, P.M.
                                   David A. McIntyre, P.M. and lady Donna
                      Dick Krabill, P.M.-S.C.D.D. and lady Mary Jo
                       Thurman Miller, P.M. and lady Valerie P.M.C.O.
                                Art Poorman, P.M. and lady Lynda
                             Ruby Kalkman, P.M.C.O. and P.S.M.C.O.
                                           E. Joe (socks) and Val Argyle
                                           Paul and Evelyn Hoce
                                      Bill Walther P.M. and lady Jackie
                                      Nazir Grotto Stewards Unit

Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays from:

Canton  Flower
Shop

“Flowers that Smile”
201 Central Plaza South                   453-0183
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Delta Chapter No. 539, Order of the Eastern Star
Continued from page 9

provides us with a nice lunch. Our annual out to dinner Christmas party will be at the
Golden Corral on Dressler Rd., Tuesday, December 14, at 6:30 p.m. Please join us for a
wonderful time with your sisters and brothers. Friends and relatives are welcome to join us
also; so dress in your favorite holiday attire and enjoy a delightful Christmas celebration. May
you have a blessed Christmas Holiday!

Carol Sunshine
Thinking of you cards were sent to: Minnie Queen, Linda Ellison, Paula Brown, Francis

McManis, Millie Thompson, Dorothea Jones, Sydna Russell and Dennis Moriarty.
Get well card sent to Emory Hall
Sympathy card sent to Carlo Lane
Jane Erickson, Sunshine

Masonic Association of Canton, Ohio
Rebuilding the Temple

_______________________________________________________________
First Name                                           MI                                           Last Name
_______________________________________________________________
Street Address or P.O. Box
_______________________________________________________________
City                                                      State                                            Zip code
_______________________________________________________________
Masonic Affiliation - Lodge, Chapter, Valley, etc.
Direct Gift in the amount of: ___________ to be paid by: (date) _____________
                  Cash
                   Personal Check # _________
                   Credit Card requires a minimum pledge of $100
______________________________________________
Visa, MasterCard, Discover; #
____________________________         ________________
Exp. Date:                                                Security #
Bill Me in the amount of: $ ____________  requires annual pledge of $100
              Annually
              Semi-Annually
             Quarterly
Number of years I’m willing to pledge that amount: ____________
Signature (required) ___________________________________
Checks Payable to: The Masonic Association of Canton, Ohio
Mailed to:
836 Market Avenue North - Canton, Ohio 44702
Questions – Please call (330) 455-6300

Planning a donation to the Masonic Association? You may use the form below as a
guide for your cash, quarterly, semi-annually or yearly donation using your credit card.
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21st Masonic District Inspection Schedule
Tues., Jan. 11, National 568, Barberton, F.C., 7:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m. Yocum, Brumbaugh
Mon., Jan. 17, Star 187, Cuyahoga Falls, F.C., 7:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m. Yocum, Brumbaugh
Tues., Jan. 18, Clinton 47, Massillon, E.A., 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Webber, Brumbaugh
Tues., Jan. 25, Stow 768, Cuyahoga Falls, F.C., 7:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m. Turner, Brumbaugh
Wed., Jan. 26, Barberton 750, Barberton, M.M., 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Jones, Detchon
Mon., Jan. 31, Mount Akra 680, Akron, M.M. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Turner, Lengler
Tues., Feb. 8, Cypress 604, Strasburg, E.A. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Jones, Lengler
Sat., Feb. 12, Caldwell 330, Bolivar, F.C. 7:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m. Jones, Detchon
Tues., Feb. 15, Port Washington 202, Gnadenhutten, E.A. 7:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m. Jones, Lengler
Wed., Feb. 16, Ashlar 639, Twinsburg, M.M. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Turner, Brumbaugh
Mon., Feb. 22, Wm. H. Hoover 770, North Canton, E.A. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Jones, Lengler
Thurs., Feb. 24, Tubal 551, Minerva, M.M. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Webber,  Brumbaugh
Fri., Feb. 25, Victory 649, Kenmore, E.A. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Yocum,  Lengler
Mon., Feb. 28, New Philadelphia 177, New Phillie., E.A. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Jones, Detchon
Fri., Mar. 4, Wm. McKinley 431, Canton, F.C. 7:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m. Yocum, Lengler
Sat., Mar. 5, Hudson 510, Hudson, E.A. 9:00 a.m. 11:30 a.m. Turner, Brumbaugh
Tues., Mar. 8, Juilliard 460, Louisville, M.M. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Webber, Detchon
Thurs., Mar. 10, Cov-Akron 83, Akron, F.C. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Webber, Lengler
Wed., Mar. 16, Canton 60, Canton, M.M. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Webber, Detchon
Thurs., Mar. 17, Summit 213, Twinsburg, F.C. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Turner, Brumbaugh
Wed., Mar. 23, Tuscarawas 59, Dover, E.A. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Webber, Detchon
Thurs., Mar. 24, Trinity 710, Canton, M.M. 7:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m. Yocum, Detchon
Mon., Mat. 28, Mystic Tie 194, Dennison, F.C. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Webber, Detchon
Wed., Mar. 30, Cuyahoga Falls 735, Cuyah. Falls, M.M. 7:00 p.m. Ref Aft., Yocum, Brumbaugh
Sat., Apr. 2, Meridian Sun 69, Richfield, M.M. 7:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m. Turner, Brumbaugh
Mon., Apr. 4, Adonirm-Joppa 517, Akron, E.A. 7:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m. Yocum, Lengler
Tues., Apr. 5, Conrad 271, Alliance, E.A. 7:00 p.m. Ref. Aft., Jones, Detchon
Wed., Apr. 13, Wayfarer 789, Portage Lakes, M.M. 7:00 p.m. 6:00 p.m. Turner, Lengler

Tradition
Traditionally, all Masonic Temples, designed by profes-

sional architects in the 20’s and 30’s and indeed possibly even
today, have a mistake purposely built into the building. The Masonic reasoning behind this
is that only God can produce and build something that is perfect. All Persian rugs have a
defect woven into their pattern, for the same reason and one of the things that makes them
valuable to the consumer. The human eye is a strange devise for detecting some small flaw
in an otherwise perfect repeating pattern and will pass right over it without registering that
small flaw on the brain and therefore, the flow may go undetected to many while others
may recognize the “so called error” at once. In the case of the Masonic Temples, this error
is placed in full view in an open area, of each Masonic Temple, and is not hidden by any
other objects to obscure its view. It may be seen by just walking past that area. Now, our
Masonic Temple has just such a “so called error” built into the building. Excluding the
personnel who visit the structure on a daily or weekly basis, do you know where this
purposefully placed error is located in our grand old building? If you do, you have a head
up on the rest of the rank and file who visit and walk through her halls on a regular basis.
Point it out to those near you or better yet, write the editor and tell all where it is. Even better
than that, take a brother to lodge and show him where this error is located and give him a
reason to have pride in this very valuable place on the corner of 9th Street and Market
Avenue North.

Your editor, Bob
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836 Market Ave. North
Canton, Ohio 44702-1021

(330) 455-6300
E-Mail: mytext05@neo.rr.com

Web Site: www.cantonfreemasons.com
- PUBLICATIONS  COMMITTEE -

President .......... Robert R. Martelet  (492-3689)
Sec./Treasurer ....... Glenn L. Owens (453-9297)
Editor ................ Robert R. Martelet (492-3689)
Web Master ............. Gary E. Eubank (456-4206)
Canton No. 60 ................ Albert C. Phillips (309-1711)
McKinley No. 431 ....... Richard M. Wheeler (875-1735)
Trinity No. 710 ............. Steve S. DeNayer (966-8748)
Council No. 35 ............. Frederick Memmer (354-8655)
Chapter No. 84 .............. W. Steven Foutty (815-1119)
K.T. No. 38 ........................ W. Dan Jones (364-3245)
Delta No. 539 ......................... Jodi Sproul (665-3745)
Daughters of Mokanna ... Katherine Oesch (332-8195)
Nazir Grotto ...................... Richard Krabill (588-8386)
MW&D Assoc. .............. Johnnie  W. Jones (499-0224)
DeMolay ....................... Michael R. Cassel (439-7297)
Masonic Temple ........................ (330) 455-6300
A.A.S.R., Valley of Canton ......... (330) 455-2321
Nazir Grotto .............................. (330) 588-8323

Next Issue Deadline
Articles for the January, 2011 issue of

the Masonic Bulletin are due Friday,
December 10, 2010.

Advertising space in the Masonic
Bulletin may be purchased at a cost of
$20.00 per column inch per issue.

Advertising design services available.

The Masonic Temple facilities are
available for rental

for private receptions, meetings and
other activites.

For information, contact:
The Masonic Association

at: (330) 455-6300

THE MASONIC BULLETIN
© Copyright, 2004 All rights reserved.

Masters, Wardens & Deacons
Association of Stark County

TRESTLE BOARD

Mon., Dec. 20, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
              Canton Temple Blue Lodge Room

Congratulations to all the new officers in
all the eight Stark County lodges. We wish
the best of luck for the coming
year. Remember that Masters, Warden’s &
Deacons are there to assist officers in their
respective duties in their new positions, not
only in ritual work, but in other areas as
well.

It is my hope that a new slates of
officers, the masters of those lodges will
see fit that they have representation at
Master’s Warden’s and Deacons Associa-
tion.

Sincerely, Gordon L. Broome

As you close the final issue of the
Masonic Bulletin for the year 2010, your
editor hopes you have enjoyed the articles
and news within. Each month I wonder if it
will ever get to press on time waiting for the
several articles from the lodges and
chapters. The excitement keeps me keen
and always ready for the unknown. I do
wish I would receive more letters from the
readers especially requesting what you
want in your Bulletin. As the year ends, we
thank all those who submitted copy and
suggestions, all the advertisers new and old
and of course the readers who put up with
the mistakes. We do try! From Melinda,
Glenn and Bob, we wish for you a very
Happy Hanukkah, a Merry Christmas and a
very prosperous New Year.

Bob, AKA Bobel, your editor

Editor’s Note:
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